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MEMORANDUM 

To:  Board of Education 

From:  Eric Luther 

Date:  1/9/2025 

Re: 

The 2nd Marking Period is nearly completed and we will be issuing report cards at the end of 
January.  The Winter festivities went off without issue and the students and staff had a great time 
celebrating the holiday season.   
 
We have had to make some Master Scheduling changes over break as we had a staff member 
leave the district.  We were able to make the needed changes without much conflict and we are 
able to maintain all of our previous offerings. 
 
We are also making final preparations for the grades 3-8 CBT Simulations and January Regents’ 
Exams which will be starting after Martin Luther King Jr. Day.  Schedules for these will be coming 
out this week and we are trying to minimize impact to the building as whole on these days. 
 
In athletics, the boys’ and girls’ basketball and bowling seasons are in full swing with all of our 
teams seeing a great deal of success.  Both the boys’ and girls’ basketball teams won their 
respective Harrisville tournaments, the girls won both games as part of the Lowville Tournament 
and the boys won the Sackets Harbor tournament.  Congrats to both teams!  Our bowling team 
has also had big wins over Indian River and Carthage in non-league matches and suffered a 
close/tough loss to defending sectional champion B-M. 
 
In CSE, we are having meetings throughout each month and everything has run smoothly.  The 
annual reviews held have shown strong progress on behalf of the students and the supports in 
place have been working.  We will be continuing to offer similar/same supports for our students 
whose meetings have been held. 


